NPS Form 10-900-a (8-86) OMB No. 1024-0018

United States Department of the Interior National Park Service

NATIONAL REGISTER OF HISTORIC PLACES CONTINUATION SHEET

Olive Branch High School Clark County, Ohio

Section 9 Page 1

Bibliography

Berry, William M. Recalling the Past: Reminiscence Through the Years – The History of Bethel Township and New Carlisle Schools, Clark County, Ohio, 1808-2002, Tecumseh High School Media Center, 2002.

Bethel Township Board of Education Minutes, 1906-1908.

"Bethel Township Schoolhouse Case Again," The Springfield Gazette, 5/31/1907.

"C.I. Williams Rites Thursday," <u>Dayton Daily Journal</u>, 2/14/1923.

Drury, Rev. A.W., *History of the City of Dayton and Montgomery County, Ohio*, S.J. Clarke Publishing Co., Chicago & Dayton, 1909.

Gordon, Stephen, C. How to Complete the Ohio Historic Inventory, Ohio Historical Society, Columbus, Ohio, 1992.

Graham, Albert Belmont. *Centralized Schools (Feb. 1906), Township High Schools (Feb. 1908), the Country Schools (Feb. 1910)*, Excerpts from the Agricultural College Extension Bulletin, Ohio State University, Columbus, 1906-1912.

History of Clark County, Ohio, W.H. Beers & Co., Chicago, 1881.

History of Dayton, Ohio, United Brethren Publishing House, Dayton, 1889.

Huffman, Dale. "Fire Didn't Kill Memories Built Over A Lifetime," Dayton Daily News, 6/22/1990.

Kane, Kathy Mast and Nathalie Wright. Canal Winchester School National Register Nomination, 2005.

Illustrated Historical Atlas of Clark County, Ohio, L.H. Everts and Co., Philadelphia, 1875.

Manual and Course of Study of the Schools of Bethel Township, Clark County, Ohio, Ohioan Print, Milford Center, Ohio, 1913.

McCormick, Virginia. Educational Architecture in Ohio: From One-Room Schools and Carnegie Libraries to Community Education Villages, Kent State University Press, Kent, Ohio & London, 2001.

New Dayton Illustrated, Or, the Gem City as Seen Through a Camera, The National Coupon Publishing Co., Dayton, 1893.

"Opposition to New School Building," The Springfield Gazette, 3/18/1907.

Olive Branch Alumni Newsletter, June, 1937.

NPS Form 10-900-a (8-86) OMB No. 1024-0018

United States Department of the Interior National Park Service

NATIONAL REGISTER OF HISTORIC PLACES CONTINUATION SHEET

Olive Branch High School Clark County, Ohio

Section 9 Page 2

"Olive Branch High School is Destroyed," The Springfield Daily News, 11/11/1913.

"Patrons Dedicate New High School," The Springfield Daily News, 5/15/1908.

"Pres. Fess Gives Bethel Township Baccalaureate," paper unknown, 5/11-13/1908.

Puterbaugh, Roberta. Stivers High School National Register Nomination, 2001.

"Restraining Order Issued," Springfield Daily News, 3/22/1907.

"School Board Can't Build Now," The Springfield Gazette, 3/22/1907.

"School Building Razed to Ground," Springfield Republic, 7/08/1907.

"School Fight in Bethel Goes Merrily On," The Springfield Gazette, 4/06/1907.

"School Pupils Given Diplomas," The Springfield Daily News, 5/16/1908.

Schmunk, Roy E. "Rural High School a County First," paper unknown, date unknown.

Stickley, Gustav. More Craftsman Homes: Floor Plans and Illustrations for 78 Mission Style Dwellings, Dover Publications, Inc., New York, 1982.

"To Issue Bonds for Building," Springfield Daily News, 3/26/1907.

Williams, Judith and Nathalie Wright. McKinley School National Register Nomination, 2004.

Wright, Nathalie and Kathy Mast Kane. North Side Historic District Draft National Register Nomination, 2008.

Additional Resources:

County Auditor's website: http://www.clarkcountyohio.gov/auditor/Index.htm

Preserve Olive Branch website: www.tecumseh.k12.oh.us/preserve ob

Research compiled by William Berry.

Research compiled by Cyndie Gerken.